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Dear resident, 

As part of the 2023 Road Resurfacing and Rehabilitation project, the City of Vaughan is replacing watermains 

and enhancing the road surfacing on the following roads in the Thornhill area: 

• Felicia Court

• Jonathan Gate

• Joshua Court

• Karen Street

• Lansbury Court

• Rockford Court

• Winding Lane

Project update and timeline 

Completed work includes replacing the mainline watermain and connecting residential service lines to all 

properties.   

The next phase of work, which includes curb replacement, road surface removal and asphalt replacement, is 

scheduled to begin in May 2024 and be completed this summer. These improvements will support stormwater 

drainage and ensure industry standards are met. 

Construction impacts 

The impacted roads will remain open to vehicular and pedestrian traffic throughout construction. Temporary 

lane restrictions will be required to allow construction activities to proceed safely and efficiently.  

A restoration plan is in place for areas utilized as material storage locations. Restoration activity will take place 

once the work is completed.  



 

 
    

 

For your information 

If your property is adjacent to the roadway, consider removing or relocating any landscaping objects and 

features that encroach into the City boulevard, as per the Encroachment By-law 034-2017. Privately owned 

underground systems within City-owned boulevards may be impacted during construction – any damage will 

not be considered at fault by the contractor if within City boulevard property limits.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 

Contact 
Infrastructure Delivery 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca 
vaughan.ca/InfrastructureProjects 
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